Central Intelligence Agency

Washington, D.C. 20505

23 July 2009

Mr. Steven Aftergood

Senior Research Analyst
Federation of American Scientists
1725 DeSales Street, NW 6™ floor
Washington, D.C. 20036

Reference: F-2006-00634
Dear Mr. Aftergood:

This is a final response to your 3 February 2006 Freedom of Information Act
(FOIA) request for:

“a copy of redacted versions of the President’s Daily Brief and
PDB-related material that were declassified and provided to the
Office of the Special Counsel [Patrick J. Fitzgerald] in connection
with the prosecution of Mr. I. Lewis Libby.”

We processed your request in accordance with the FOIA, 5 U.S.C. § 552, as amended, and
the CIA Information Act, 50 U.S.C. § 431, as amended. Our processing included a search
for records as described in our 3 March 2006 acceptance letter existing through the date of
that letter.

We completed a thorough search for records responsive to your request and located
material which we determined is currently and properly classified and must be denied in its
entirety on the basis of FOIA exemption (b)(3). An explanation of exemptions is enclosed.
You may appeal my decision to the Agency Release Panel, in my care, within 45 days
from the date of this letter. Please include the basis of your appeal.

Sincerely,

‘ D.elofes M. Nelson
Information and Privacy Coordinator

Enclosure



